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Friends of Midland

PO Box 7442

Steelton, PA 17113
mscmtyldy@aol.com

717-939-0242

April 9, 2007
Dear Friends of Midland:

The spring is here even though it still feels like winter. But regardless your stewards of the Midland cemetery will be opening on April 21, 2007 at 8am – 1pm, weather permitting. We are sharpening our tools, the portajohn is delivered and the water is on. Yes, we are ready to continue with our duties of restoring and preserving this awesome historic site. Now you should know by now that although the cemetery is closed for upkeep during the late fall and winter that we continue with research, documenting and seeking the history of those that are buried in Midland and also those that impacted the lives of African-Americans in the Steelton area. One of our best contributors of history is the wonderful Mr. Calobe Jackson, who has time to be at the State Library and at times find the hidden history of a Midland obituary on file that he copies and shares with us. During the down time as we call it, we come up with thoughts on what is the best way to handle the upcoming season. We plan out our Saturday, Memorial service event to kick off the tributes to our veterans which will be held on May 26, 2007 at 1pm.  
This year we have another important event that will be held on June 8, 2007 at 2pm. This will be an unveiling of a monument for our own Herbert “Rap” Dixon. If you recall in our fall newsletter several trees were cut down near his grave last year. Ted Knorr of Harrisburg, who is a Negro League history buff, made contact with baseball lovers in the area and Giant Foods. They have contributed towards Rap’s monument. Rap has also been nominated into the baseball hall of fame in Harrisburg. . Rap has set many records that he still holds in the baseball field. We are proud to be his care takers. Look for more information in the local papers following Memorial Day.

Last fall we also mentioned that we are looking for an artistic person that would donate their time to help with another project. This would be working on the tree wedge that we are using for signage. If you have anyone in mind, please have them contact us.
I would like to remind you that our board members are very supportive with helping on Saturday’s overseeing the work and if you get a chance to stop by or see them out and about…please take the time to thank them for taking care of your history.  We can’t do this without them and we can’t do this without your help! Your support by means of your membership, donations, ads and recognition of our effort is greatly appreciated. As you read over the newsletter please keep in mind that these are only a few of the highlights of things to come. Please visit our website for more information, or stop by Midland to see how you have made a difference
Blessings,

Barbara Barksdale, President
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Midland Cemetery Highlights
The beginning of the season
Opening day – April 21, 2007 – 8am. Volunteers are welcomed.
Memorial service – May 26, 2007 – 1pm. 

Rap Dixon memorial unveiling – June 8, 2007 – 2pm


Footnote for Rap: because he is a baseball legend, we have invited representatives from the New York Yankees where Rap hit the first home run in the Yankee stadium as an African-American. He was a member of First Baptist Church in Steelton and was interred by the George Hooper Funeral home. If you know of any of his relatives please let them know about this event. 
Who will discover more Headstones this year?
As mentioned in earlier newsletters, every year we find more headstones. Sometimes they can be buried as deep as two feet or more under the dirt. Over the years we have done probing of the ground all over the cemetery and may find one and in some years none by this method. But for some reason, we can be standing in one area just having conversation and kicking the dirt around…what you think is a pebble becomes a stone. Who will have the honor of discovering history this year? Keep yourself posted; hopefully we will have a good answer for you at the end of the season.
Memorial Day 2007
We are planning for a wonderful event. We hope that you will be in attendance to show your support. History will be shared and I am sure that you will learn something new and great about the people in the area.
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New Dedication

Rap Dixon memorial. Look for it on June 8th. Please come to this event too, this is history in the making. Pictures will be posted on the web site soon after. 
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We are in need of more volunteers to oversee the Saturday activities. If you or someone that you know has the desire to serve this very important community project please feel free to contact the Friends of Midland at 717-939-0242. Some of the duties would be to work with a seasoned volunteer such as one of our long time members. The perks are, a first hand look at history, getting to know who else is buried there besides your relative and how Midland residents impacted the United States. If you know of students that need community hours in high school or college please send them our way. We can always use the help and this keeps us connected to the community in another way.
Special acknowledgements:
In memory of Alvin Judson Page by his daughter Loretta Richardson

In memory of Mr. and Mrs. Edward Carey Jr. from Buzzy Reed

In memory of Paul Williams by Elizabeth Keys

In memory of Rev Clyde W. Roach from Henrietta B. Roach

Internet Report (www.afrolumens.org)

Website update
The Friends of Midland Website continues to grow. We are looking for your contribution to the site by having your family page added to it. If you have information that you would like to share on your ancestors with interesting stories…please send them to us. We would love to include this for the sake of Midland history. You know that the Midland site continues to draw much attention and visitation from researchers and historians.  Updates are constantly happening. Check it out. George is doing a great job for everyone. He is to be commended.
To Census or not…this could be the answer
Not everyone is in the census…could be that they had moved just prior to the census taker coming to the door. Perhaps it was a child that was born just after the census was done and he or she passed during the ten years again just before the census was done. How can you locate them or add them to your history. Here are a few ideas. Visit the church that they family were members. The church may have baptismal records, marriage logs and members with families, funeral service records. Hope you find what you are looking for. And if you do and you would like to share, please contact us. We would love to add it to your family page on Afrolumens.

Board Members:

Ms. Lonnie Dodd, Mr. Clayton Carelock, Mrs. Sharon Harris, Mr. George Nagle, Mr. Calobe Jackson, Dr. Dorothy King, Mr. David Harris, Ms. Cherla Brooks, Ms. Barbara Barksdale

Thanks to 2007 Midland Members and contributors
	Lt. Col William W. Campbell (Ret)

Elenora Campbell

Anna E. Carter

Jean E. Yates (Wise)

Beula Roebuck-Mack

Vincent Mack

Lamont Roebuck Preston

Stephen Preston

Priscilla Reid

John Carter

Faye Carter

Loretta Richardson

Helen Clea 

Barbara J. Baker

Arlene C. Roebuck


	George I. Pearson

Nolen D. Curtis

Mary E. Tyson

Buzzy Reed

Audrey Splawn

Phillip Clark

Geraldine D. Mack

Elenora Campbell

Elizabeth Ann (Keys) Williams

Henrietta B. Roach
Lindsay Spencer

Annette Sweet
William C. Sweet

Herman Thomas
Shirley Williamson
	Florence Mosby

Edwin Dornell

Marian Dornell

Freddie Player
Cheryl Jacobs

Jane E. Phillips

Sylvester Slade

Leslie D. Anderson

Maxine Mitchell

Rosetta Archie

Florence Mosby
Sponsor:

Waste Management

Steelton Borough

Swatara Township
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Buzzy Reed and Sister at the Carey Family Gravesite (their grandparents)

Have you stop by to see the new fence done by Patrick Erb? Because of his fence project at Midland, he has now earned his Eagle Scout status. Congratulations. 
Other notes: Your membership card is included in this package if you are current. As a friendly reminder, cards will only be sent with the next newsletter in order to keep cost down. With the price of gas, we must do everything possible to take care of Midland. I do ask that you do not contact me at my place of work unless you have inquiries or emergencies pertaining to Midland, otherwise please contact us at 717-939-0242 or the address above.

Get your ads in early to assure your place in the booklet.

